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Dates for your diary
16-20 September 10am to
2pm - activities to celebrate
Māori Language Week
28 September - Hands on @
Te Kāmaka Marae for a
working bee.  
9 November - Hui-a-Whanau,
3-5pm

Refer website for more details.

www.hatopetera.com

https://hatopetera.com/calendar/


MATARIKI CELEBRATION 
A REPORT FROM MARAE COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN

Matariki a Nuku, Matariki a Rangi, 
Matariki Toi Ora, Haumi e, ui e Taiki e!

PANUI December 2023

Our Matariki celebration was a resounding success, featuring an opening
and closing ceremony with two workshops throughout the fortnight.These
events were held at Te Kāmaka Marae and funded by the Kaipatiki Local
Board. 

We opened the Matariki celebrations.
We had two weaving workshops.
The closing including a concert of Matariki 

To ensure the best support for the unity of North Shore, we held numerous
strategic meetings with the committee. The event was overwhelmingly
successful and greatly raised the profile of Te Kāmaka as a place of unity
and inclusion. We had an incredible response with many attendees. 

On behalf of our committee as the leader and chairman I would like to
acknowledge our sponsors the Kai Pātiki Community Board, all our stake
holders, vendors, our communities and our organisers and all those that
made these events possible.Thank you also to all our committee. 



NEXT STEPS TOWARDS 
THE PROPOSED REPURPOSING

Some members of the Interim Governance Group reviewing the Tuāpapa

Photo from the roof of Pompallier Diocesan Centre

The Interim Governance Group continue to hui once or
twice a month.   Their most recent mahi has been to:
 

Update and confirm the latest version of a Tuāpapa
(Deed) setting out the terms of the foundation
document creating a Hāto Petera Board as the
governance group to take this kaupapa forward.
The next steps are for legal reviews of the Tuāpapa
and then for the draft document to be reviewed by
Kaumatua Rōpū and Bishop    
A Memorandum of Understanding has been agreed
between Hāto Petera Limited and the Catholic
Diocese of Auckland to make K7 available as a
space of manaakitanga from February 2025.  
Planning has begun for the next Hāto Petera Hui-a-
Whanau scheduled for Saturday 9 November 2024.

Prayer
Request

We invite you to keep past
students and whanau of Hāto
Petera who are sick in your
prayers.

Professor Angus McFarlane
Hāto Petera whānau gathered
online recently to pray with
Matua Angus through a time of
illness.  
Pā Tony Brown
Pā Tony had a fall recently
which hospitalised him for a
period.  He is doing well in
recovery and appreciates the
many visits and prayers. 

E te Atua Kaha Rawa, Ora Tonu,
Ko koe te oranga mō te hunga e
karanga atu ki a koe.
E īnoi ana mātou mō tō ātawhai
mō rātou e hiahia ana i tōu
whakaoranga, 
Whakamāmātia, ā, whakaorangia
rātou i te hinengaro, i te tinana, i te
wairua.
Mā te Karaiti to mātou Ariki. 
Āmene

Almighty and Eternal God,
You are the everlasting health of
those who call on you.
For those who need your healing,
we implore your tender care.
Comfort and heal them in mind,
body and spirit.
Through Christ our Lord.
Amen



Te Kāmaka Marae has been established for over a year now, since 2023-2024.
‘Ko Rangitoto te maunga. Ko Te Waitemata te moana. Ko Te Kopua ō Matakerepō me Te Kopua ō
Matakamokamo ngā puna waiora. Ko Te Onepoto te onepū. Ko Pupuke te awa. Ko Te Whenua Roa o
Kahupara te papa whenua. Ko Te Kāmaka te marae. Ko Te Kāmaka te whare tipuna. Ko Hato Petera
te waka. Ko Hehu Karaiti te poutokomanawa. Ko Tipene te Pihopa.’
Te Kāmaka Marae is connected and associated with the Auckland Catholic Diocese, the Interim
Governance Committee, Te Kāhui Kaumātua Council, Hato Petera Limited, and we have a formal
MOU relationship with the Transformation Academy. We are a committed group of volunteers and
people of all cultures, iwi, and hapū who have supported the revitalization and reopening of 
Te Kāmaka Marae.
In 2023, we held a properly mandated hui to establish a committee by the people, for the people of 
Te Waka ō Hato Petera. This mandate, given by the community, iwi, our Catholic Church, past pupils,
past families, and our Bishop—all who have a close association with Te Waka ō Hato Petera—resulted
in the formation of our marae committee.
We launched the reopening of Te Kāmaka and established our cultural research and archives for our
taonga housed at the back of our marae. Over the past year, we have achieved the following:
• Re-established Te Kāmaka Marae.
• Fully consulted with the other three marae on the North Shore.
• Hosted multiple bookings and hui, with our marae being fully active.
• Welcomed approximately 4,500 people through our marae in less than a year.
• Continued our Northcote Matariki events for the community at Te Kāmaka Marae in partnership with
the Kai Pātiki Community Board.
• Hosted community tangi, schools, sports clubs, church events, cultural events, healing and spiritual
events, kapa haka, pest and rodent control meetings, Te Tiriti ō Waitangi and Te Whakaminenga hui,
Waka Ama events and training, gang events, graduations, filming, and recording of sound throughout
the marae in relation to its acoustics.
• Engaged in other projects, consultation hui for the repurposing of Hato Petera, and corporate events.

Continued on following page...

TE KĀMAKA MARAE
CHAIRMAN REPORT



In the first 12 months (2023-2024), these are the accomplishments of
Te Kāmaka Marae.
It is a privilege and an honor to be a committee member on the Te
Kāmaka Marae Committee for Te Waka ō Petera. Our committee is
responsible for:
• Looking after our marae, Te Kāmaka.
• Ensuring the safety of all its grounds, buildings, land, and car parking
areas.
• Protecting the mauri of our marae, Te Kāmaka.
• Performing and upholding our cultural and spiritual ceremonies,
values, beliefs, and traditions as a committee working together.
• Working together as a whānau under the guidance of the Auckland
Catholic Diocese, the Interim Governance Board, Te Kāhui Kaumātua
Council, our Chapel, and Hato Petera Limited.
• Honoring our MOU relationship with the Transformation Academy.
• Providing pōhiri, mihi whakatau, whaikōrero, karanga, karakia, waiata
mōteatea, and waiata whakangāhau, kōrero tuku iho, and
manaakitanga services of food, accommodation, and sleeping facilities
to all our manuhiri, no matter who they are or where they come from.
• Ensuring the cultural and spiritual safety of all who use Te Kāmaka
Marae.
• Imparting, nurturing, and preserving all the history of Te Kāmaka
Marae.
• Ensuring that all our manuhiri are safe and respected while at Te
Kāmaka Marae.
• Creating strong and meaningful relationships internally and
externally.
• Upholding Te Ao Māori (the Māori way of life), Te Ao o Te Moana Nui
ā Kiwa (Pacifica nations), Te Ao Katorika (the Catholic way of life), and
Te Ao Hurihuri (all cultures and living in the now) in all operations of Te
Kāmaka Marae.

Dr. Pouroto Ngaropo 
Chairman 

Te Kāmaka Marae Committee

TE KĀMAKA MARAE
CHAIRMAN REPORT CONTINUED

We thank Te Kāmaka Marae
Committee of Te Waka ō Petera
for their mahi
Chairman: 
Dr. Pouroto Ngaropo
Deputy Chairman: 
Tamihana Pomare
Secretary, Treasurer and Marae
Bookings: 
Mereana Hona
Mere Kōmene
Mathilda Kahotea
Rai Oti Brothers
Tina Manuela
Judy Rongo Greaves
Moa Kingi
Lofty Ned
Natanahira Pona
Dr. Lance O'Sullivan
Dr. Rose Harris

See photos and profiles of Committee
Members at:
HatoPetera.com/Marae-Committee

Click the button at the top of that page
to follow the Marae Committee on
Facebook 


